Challenger Elementary PTO Agenda

Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, May 18, 2017 6:00pm

I. Call meeting to order

Meeting called to order: 6:04pm

In attendance: Char Purdy (Co-President), Lisa Schultz (Co-President), Yvonne Clark (Treasurer), Beverly Sidorski (Secretary), Kim Boyer, Erin Stover, Joy Andres, Jeanine Spencer, David Cherry, William Hoffman, Jayne Williams

II. Approval of last meeting minutes (April 2017)

Erin Stover motion to approve, Yvonne Clark second the motion.

III. Treasurer's Report/Budget Review

- \$211 for popcorn goes into playground fund.
- \$620 made from BWW Celebrity Night.
- o \$105 Marco's Pizza (Ms. Tobin's class is winner).
- SpiritWear sales made \$70 in March Sale; would like to use a different vendor next year.
- o \$461 in Box Tops

- Teacher Appreciation Luncheon came in under budget.
- MSTEP funded 3rd grade kick-off.
- Gift Cards to shop for Santa's Workshop throughout the year (\$200 dollar store and \$100 Wal-Mart).

IV. Principal's Report (Dave Cherry)

- o 5th grade camp GREAT! Kids having a fun time.
- o Book Sale (June 2-5)
 - \$0.25 per book
 - First round one (1) book per child, after all kids go through allowed to buy more.
- Literacy Kick-off June 6th.
 - o 8 weeks (1) free book, treat and guest readers
- o Next year, 2017 Super Reading Year instead of just in March
- June 8th for incoming Kindergartners "Get to know you night"
- o District wide Howell Branding block H across the board for all items.
- MSTEP besides 4 makeups; testing is DONE!

V. Teachers' Report (Ms. Williams)

 Teachers greatly appreciated the luncheon and massages (for Teacher's Appreciation Week). Thank you for all the little extras throughout the year.

Old Business:

- Box Tops (Erin Stover)
 - o Last chance to turn in BT's for this year.
 - o Emoji Contest for next year.
 - O Summer passport send home with BK-4th. If bring back completed in the new school year; student will receive a prize.
 - o Potential for new school year Parent helper in each classroom.
- Teacher Appreciation Luncheon May 3 (Lisa Schultz/Char Purdy)
 - Cater from Tomato Brothers along with donations from parents.
 - Stone Chiropractic Office giving chair massages.
 - Cherry's Delivery Service to deliver donuts/bagels/OJ/Coffee.
- Family Fun Night June 2 (Beverly Sidorski)
 - Planning is well underway
 - o May ask for parent volunteers at check-in for the event.
- 5th Grade Celebration June 9 (Jodi Limbersi)
 - o Theme "Peace Out 2024"

New Business:

Board Elections

New Board Members for the 2017-2018 School Year:

Kimberly Boyer – Treasurer Jeanine Spencer – Secretary

Thank you to Yvonne Clark and Beverly Sidorski or all of their hard work on the PTO Board over the last two years!

Thank you to Erin Stover for being Challenger's Box Tops Coordinator this year and staying on for the 2017-2018 year.

Thank you to Joy Andres for taking on the roll of Popcorn Friday's Coordinator for the 2017-2018 year.

Meeting called to end: 7:05pm